
 

 

    

 

Newsletter 31st March 2025 

           

Dear Parents and Carers, 

PTA Easter Bingo 

Our PTA Easter Bingo is tomorrow night! In the Rainbow building Hall, doors open at 5:30, eyes down at 
6pm. 

This is a ticket only event to ensure health & safety compliance.  Entrance 
tickets are 50p per person.  Please buy your tickets at the school office 
before the event.   Bingo books, dabbers and a tuck shop will be available   
on the night, cash only. 

 

Attendance update:  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Whole school 
Attendance 
today 

94.1%  

Whole school 
Attendance last 
Monday  

94.8%  

Whole school 
attendance so 
far this year.  

92.9%  



 

 

    

 

Whole school attendance compared to last Monday has dropped slightly to 94.1% and overall so far this 
year it has gone up slightly to 92.9%.   

Willow Wood Community Nursery and Primary School places great emphasis upon every child achieving 
their full potential.  It is important therefore that every child attends the school regularly and participates 
in the schooling that is offered if they are to make good progress and benefit from the opportunities that 
school offers. 

It is expected that parents/carers support their child by complying with the law which imposes a duty on 
parents/carers to ensure that their son/daughters are properly educated.   

When a child has a high level of irregular attendance due to illness, we will contact Parents to discuss the 
measures that have been taken, ie. visiting the GP. When a child's attendance falls below 90 %, to enable 
us to authorise any future absences due to illness medical evidence may be required. 

This can be in the form of: 

• Copy of prescription relating to the illness 

• A dated note from the GP’s receptionist confirming your visit to the GP 

• A medical appointment card 

• Evidence of medicine prescribed by the GP 

If you are unsure whether your child is too unwell to attend school, please consult the information from 
the NHS in the link below. 

https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/ 

Please remember that Parents must contact school every day to inform us of the reasons for absence. 

Attendance Superstars 

Last week the classes with the best attendance were Lilac and Acorns with 100% attendance!  So, a big well 
done to them for being our attendance superstars!  They each received their £10 book token to buy new 
books to have in their classroom! 

Dates for your diary 
 

• Easter Bingo - Tuesday 1st April 
• Last day of term Thursday 3rd April – 2pm pick up. 

• INSET day Friday 4th April – school closed to pupils 

• Return to school Wednesday 23rd April 
 

 



 

 

    

 

 

Reminders 

• The school office hours are 8.15am – 4pm.  Please leave a message on the answerphone if you call 

outside of these hours and we will get back to you. 

•  If phoning up to report a pupil absence. Please leave these on the absence answer machine, which 

is option 1. There is no need to speak to office staff to report a pupil absent, these messages get 

checked regularly.  You can also record a pupil absence on the School Spider App.  

• Parent reminder to keep your School Grid account in credit at all times.  Meals need to be paid for 

in advance.  Office staff are having to chase on a daily basis, accounts that are on stop due to no 

payment when a child has a lunch ordered.  Easiest way to avoid this, is to top up £13.90 every 

Monday for a week of meals, this is £2.78 a day. School Grid is the parent’s responsibility and not 

the schools. 

 

Parental Involvement 

• Little Willows Mother & Toddler group each Thursday in the Sunshine Building hall.   

• Next SEND Parents Coffee & Chat – TBC – Everyone welcome, time for parents to come together 
and chat. 

• Next PTA Meeting – Friday 2nd May 9am – Sunshine building. 

 

Student Spotlight 

Jacob continues to excel at motocross!  Last weekend he raced at 
Doncaster Moto Parc, for round 2 of the YMSA Club Championship. 

He placed 2nd in all 3 races and was 2nd overall! 

His Grandad says he had a great weekend, using all his skills with some 
clever and outstanding riding! 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

    

 

Residentials reminders 

Final payments for these residentials are now open on school spider, for anyone wanting to spread the 
cost. 
The Gulliver’s World residential currently has more than half of the payments outstanding.  The trip may 
have to be cancelled, as school cannot afford to pay more than half of the cost. The closing date for final 
payments is 26th April. 
 

Year group Residential to Total cost Deposit Final payment 

Y2 Tattenhall 
Date: 13th-14th May ‘25 
1 night 

£122 
£61 (pupil premium) 

£40 by 
29th Nov ‘24 

£82 
£21 (pupil premium) 
By 21st Feb ‘25 

Y3/4/5/6 Gulliver’s World 
Date:5th-6th June 
1 night 

£115 
£57.50 (pupil premium) 

£35 by 
15th Nov ‘24 

£80 
£22.50 (pupil premium) 
By 26th April ‘25 

 
 
Free School Meals and Pupil Premium 
 
Your child may be able to get free school meals/pupil premium if you are in receipt of any of the following:  
• Income Support  
• Income-based Jobseeker’s Allowance  
• Income-related Employment and Support Allowance  
• Support under Part VI of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999  
• The guaranteed element of Pension Credit  
• Child Tax Credit (provided you’re not also entitled to Working Tax Credit and have an annual gross 
income of no more than £16,190)  
• Working Tax Credit run-on - paid for 4 weeks after you stop qualifying for Working Tax Credit  
• Universal Credit - if you apply on or after 1 April 2018 your household income must be less than £7,400 a 
year (after tax and not including any benefits you get)  
 
The criteria also applies if your child is adopted or under a special guardianship order.  
Please speak to the school office if you need any help with applying or have any questions. 
It is important that you register, even if your child currently receives Universal Free Infant School Meals as 
there is additional funding (Pupil Premium) that school can apply for  https://www.gov.uk/apply-free-
school-meals  

Finally 

Our next ‘Strive for 5’ raffle will be pulled the first week back after the Easter holidays!  I wonder who is 
going to win a tablet this half term! 

 

Warmest wishes,   
Katie Ullein 
Acting Head Teacher 
 

https://www.gov.uk/apply-free-school-meals
https://www.gov.uk/apply-free-school-meals

